## IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN DRAFT MINUTES APRIL 4, 1963

Present - Chairman E. F. Moynihan - E.E. Kreitsek - R.C. Venne - C.F. Giles, Executive Secretary.

- 1. Met with Judge Simoneau at 7:45 p.m. to discuss the Sanitary Landfill Contract. Town Counsel wished to check some points which are to be incorporated in the new contract. This contract should be ready before a review at the Selectmen's meeting of April 18. Also discussed with Town Counsel the Highway Commission bill. Executive Secretary again requested to get the certified copy of the Highway bill as voted with the correct wording.
- 2. Met with Walter H. Haynes of 35 Stone Road to discuss road conditions in his area. Executive Secretary to check subdivision plans with the Town Engineer.
- 3. The Selectmen met with the Personnel Board on several matters, including the Secretary for the Executive Secretary. No agreement could be reached on this last subject.
- 4. Met with William L. Hall to discuss new homes and new roads in the Pokonoket area.
- 5. The Board unanimously approved the Minutes of the meeting of March 28 with one exception Item 15 [14]is to include opinions from any Committees at the Town Hall but do not otherwise have space at Town Hall.
- 6. The Board read a Proclamation from Governor Peabody proclaiming April 21 through April 28, 1963 "Keep Massachusetts Beautiful Week." At the request of the Garden Club of Sudbury, the Selectmen are proclaiming this same week April 21 through April 28, as "Keep Sudbury Beautiful Week."
- 7. The Board discussed an invitation from Mayor Haddad of Marlborough, to attend a meeting in Marlborough at which a member of the Attorney General Staff would be present to explain the Conflict of Interest Law. This is of course of great interest because the Selectmen are the deciding Board in cases of possible conflict. Decided that the local questions of conflict of interest would be taken up as they were presented and could in all probability be answered by Town Counsel.
- 8. Notice was taken of the fact that the Treasurer's Bond in the amount of \$61,200 was approved by the Department of Corporations & Taxation.
- 9. The Board took note of a letter received by the Executive Secretary from Richard C. Hill, Clerk of the Sudbury Historical Structure Commission stating that the Loring Parsonage will be ready for occupancy April 8, 1963 that the parlor is ready for Town Committee Meetings and will be available through Mr. Sherman and that "Until rules of the house are posted please advise any occupants NOT to put their feet on the furniture."
- 10. The statistical section of the 1962 questionnaire from the Division of Industrial Accidents, 150 Tremont Street, Boston, was turned over to the Executive Secretary for completion.
- 11. The Board took note of the letter from the Massachusetts Selectmen's Association explaining Governor Peabody's proposed S-750.
- 12. Note was taken of a copy of a letter written by H. Stewart Dickson to the Highway Surveyor.
- 13. A letter from the Personnel Board regarding elected officials of the Sudbury Water District

referred to the Executive Secretary for answer.

- 14. The Board received a complaint about automobiles parked in the area on the Post Road between the Bargain Corner and the Ice Cream shop. Executive Secretary to follow up.
- 15. The Board read a letter from the Office Supervisor regarding change in Proprietors of the Sudbury Drug The Selectmen will comply with a request from the Board of Health, that no change in name or new license be issued until the Board of Health has had an opportunity to inspect the promises.
- 16. The bond in the name of Nicholas Lombardi Constable was received. Executive Secretary to find out if the Town is required to bond the Constable.
- 17. The Board took note of a list of Real Estate Appraisers submitted by the Massachusetts Board of Real Estate Appraisers.
- 18. The Selectmen received a letter from the Planning Board requesting that the Planning Board be allowed to secure an opinion from Town Counsel on a matter before them for consideration. Executive Secretary to refer this matter back to the Planning Board for further consideration.
- 19. Complaint was received of a dead elm on the north side of the Post Road west of the center. Executive Secretary to contact Tree Warden in this connection.
- 20. Executive Secretary to check reason for two sets of poles on Lincoln Road near Haynes Road.
- 21. Executive Secretary to check cars parked at Featherland Farms lot and take steps to eliminate the nuisance.
- 22. A complaint was received from a number of abutters on Elsbeth Road. Executive Secretary to follow it with Town Engineer.
- 23. Suggestion was made that the Selectmen declare April 19 a holiday. Executive Secretary to find out if local businesses would be affected if such a declaration was made public.

Respectfully submitted,

Clifton F. Giles Executive Secretary